Miscellaneous

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
Public Notice for FCC File Number A1247004

The Florida Department of Transportation is processing a new application for the installation of a 370 ft above mean sea level (AMSL) self-supported tower (342 ft above ground level (AGL) with up to 3-foot appurtenances for a total structure height of 345-feet AGL) to be located at 27-20-20.8N 82-26-57.7W. Per FAA requirements the structure will be marked and lit with a dual medium intensity lighting system in accordance with FAA Advisory Circular 70/7460-1 M. The physical location of the proposed structure is in the northwest quadrant of the I-75 and Fruitville Rd interchange in Sarasota, FL. Interested persons may review the application by going to www.fcc.gov/asr/applications and entering the Form 854 File Number: A1247004. Interested persons may raise environmental concerns about the proposed structure by filing a Request for Environmental Review with the Federal Communications Commission. The FCC strongly encourages interested parties to file a Requests for Environmental Review online. Instructions for making such filings can be found at www.fcc.gov/asr/environmentalrequest. FDOT D1 invites comments from any interested parties on the potential effects that that proposed undertaking may have on Historic Properties that are listed in or determined eligible for listing in the National Register of Historic Places (NRHP). Public comments regarding potential effects on Historic Properties may be submitted within 30 days from the date of this publication to: Kenneth Shiver, ITS Communications Administrator FDOT, Phone: (850)410-5600, Mail: 605 Suwannee Street MS 90, Tallahassee, FL 32399, or Email: its-communications-administrator@dot.state.fl.us.
